The Margaretta Township Trustees met in regular session on May 15, 2014 at 7 p.m.

Present were Mr. Bias, Mr. Pooch and Mr. Riesterer.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to approve the minutes from the May 1, 2014 meeting
as presented by Fiscal Officer, Mary Ann Lindsley. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve warrants #13370-13401, and direct
deposits that were presented for payment by the Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to accept the financial reports that were presented by
the Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Jim Johnson gave a waste water report. We need to get an information report completed
for Crystal Diamond. Jim plans on completing this report.

Mr. Jim Neill gave his Cemetery/Road Department reports. Jim mentioned that ODOT talked to
him about purchasing asphalt through them. We would still buy from Erie Material but we’ll
get it for ODOT’s cost and regulations.

Everything for Memorial Day is set.

Chief Mohr gave his Fire Department report. Chief said he would like to recommend hiring
Robert Street as our full time (40) person. Mr. Street is already on the department as a paid on
call firefighter.

After a brief discussion on the 40 hour Firefighter position the following motion was made.
Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to hire Robert Street to fill a 40 hour position on
the Fire Department, effective May 17, 2014, with his starting pay being $18.63/hr. Vote: all
ayes.

Mr. Tom Johnson gave a Zoning report. The Zoning Board is taking the summer off. They are
presently working on solar and renewable energy.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to rehire Sandi Martin for part time summer help with
records retention at a rate of $10/hour. This is to be effective May 31, 2014. Vote: all ayes.

The Park Board has suggested getting rubber mulch for the park playground.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to purchase rubber mulch for the park playground at a
cost not to exceed $5100. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Pooch and Mr. Bias attended a public records training class.
Fiscal Officer Mary Ann mentioned she is still waiting for the paperwork for park maintenance.

There will be a Zoning Appeals hearing on Monday May 19, 2014 at 7:30 p.m.
The ECTA summer meeting will be hosted by Huron Township at Kalahari on June 12, 2014.



Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to adjourn. Vote: all ayes.
The meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m.



